Board of Tax Abatement Meeting
Wednesday, September 25, 2024 immediately following
Board of Civil Authority Meeting

Present: Mike Ripley (Chair), George Timko, Rolf van Schaik, Bob Glidden,
Christopher Saylor, Diane McNamara

. Open Meeting
Mike Ripley, Chair, opened the meeting at 6:18 p.m.

. Town Clerk to request abatement on personal property taxes for
businesses owing $10.00 or less in annual taxes

Diane McNamara presented the attached list of businesses in town who had
personal property taxes due under the amount of $10.00. George Timko
moved, Rolf vanSchaik seconded the motion and all voted in favor.

. Town Clerk to request abatement of taxes on Parcel ID #1 R01-009.C003, a
camper located at Meadowbrook Farm Campground

Rolf vanSchaik moved/George Timko seconded a motion to abate the taxes
on Parcel ID #1R01-009.C003 in the amount of 26.42. All voted in favor. The
board had previously voted to no longer tax campers but this one was missed.

. Board to discuss Muter/Denstman request for abatement which was

received after the deadline for grievances due to special circumstances

Diane distributed to the board members a copy of the abatement request from
Maren Muter. Rolf vanSchaik moved/George Timko seconded a motion to
reduce the value of the property to the value assessed for the 2023-2024
tax year. All voted in favor. It was decided that Al Coonradt, NEMRC
Assessor, should make an inspection prior to the value being reduced.

. Other business

Diane distributed a letter received from Barry Begorod, M.D. requesting
abatement of a $16.42 interest charge. Rolf vanSchaik moved/Bob Glidden
seconded a motion to abate the amount of $16.42. All voted in favor.
George Timko abstained.



6. Adjourn

Rolf vanSchaik moved/George Timko seconded a motion to adjourn at 6:36
p.m. All voted in favor.
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